BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

CITY & COUNTY OF SAN FRANCISCO

OFFICE OF THE CLERK OF THE BOARD

Phone: (415) 554-5184

Email: Angela.Calvillo@sfgov.org

May 10, 2023



Brooke Jenkins, District Attorney Office of the District Attorney 350 Rhode Island Street San Francisco, CA 94103 Via Email: Brooke.Jenkins@sfgov.org

William Scott, Chief of Police San Francisco Police Department 1245 Third Street San Francisco, CA 94158

Via Email: William.Scott@sfgov.org

Dear District Attorney Jenkins and Chief Scott,

At the May 9, 2023, Board of Supervisors meeting, Supervisor Chan issued the attached inquiry to the Office of the District Attorney (DA) and the San Francisco Police Department (SFPD). Please review the attached introduction form and letter of inquiry, which provides the Supervisor's request.

The inquiry, in summary, requests that the DA and SFPD provide responses to the following:

- 1. What is the number of victims your agency served in 2021, 2022, and to date in 2023?
- 2. What is the demographic breakdown of those victims?
- 3. What services have been provided to the victims your agency has served?
- List your agency's protocol to ensure victim privacy.
- 5. What is your agency's protocol to prevent misgendering and deadnaming transgender victims?
- What is your agency's protocol to provide victim services with cultural and language competency?
- Status update on the implementation of the JUSTIS integrated data and technology program.
- Status update on the implementation of the Office of Victim and Witness Rights.
- In the event of a specific group, such as the homeless community or Asian community, becoming targets of violent crimes, what is the protocol for public notification?

Please contact Kelly Groth, Kelly. Groth@sfgov.org, Legislative Aide to Supervisor Chan, for any questions related to this request, and copy BOS@sfgov.org on all communications to enable my office to track and close out this inquiry. Please provide your response no later than June 1, 2023.

For questions pertaining to the administration of this inquiry, do not hesitate to contact me in the Office of the Clerk of the Board at (415) 554-5184.

Very Truly Yours,

Angela Calvillo Clerk of the Board

San Francisco Board of Supervisors

WN/JA

Attachments:

- Introduction Form
- Letter of Inquiry